WHEREAS, George DeFoe had a dream in late 1986 to create a Mesquite Symphony Orchestra which would provide musicians a performance opportunity as well as quality and affordable entertainment for families in the community.  His dream was well received with enthusiastic encouragement; and

WHEREAS, after the initial meeting in April 1987, rehearsals began in May of the same year with more than 80 musicians in attendance at the first rehearsal; and

WHEREAS, the Executive Board formed a solid foundation with stable growth due to the hard work of many community organizations, orchestra members and Mesquite residents; and

WHEREAS, the Mesquite Symphony Orchestra held its premiere concert in September 1987 in the Performance Hall of Eastfield College and averaged five concerts each year; and

WHEREAS, Roger Gilliam became the Conductor for the Mesquite Symphony in 1993 and the Symphony moved to the new Mesquite Arts Center; and

WHEREAS, the Mesquite Symphony Orchestra hosts many accomplished musicians and provides extraordinary performances each year.

NOW, THEREFORE, I, John Monaco, Mayor of the City of Mesquite, do hereby proclaim Saturday, 
September 10, 2011, as:

 “MESQUITE SYMPHONY ORCHESTRA DAY”
in the City of Mesquite, and urge Mesquite residents to join me in extending sincere congratulations and gratitude to the Mesquite Symphony Orchestra for providing a much-needed arts service to our community.

PROCLAIMED this 10th day of September 2011.
